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Minutes


Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


Approved Minutes  
December 7, 2007

 Room 2205, 12:30 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Neal Ely, Nicole Huber, Laurel Jones, Martha Konrad, 

Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, 
Jason Morris (Co-Chair), Thomas Orf, Sylvia Rodriguez, Michael Sato (Co-Chair)
Absent:
Jeff Baker, Lee Bateman, Birgitte Ryslinge
Guest:
Greg Daubenmire

1.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m.
2.
SET AGENDA

Agenda was approved by consensus.    

3.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
(T. Orf/P. Manwell) to approve the November 2, 2007 minutes as written.  Approved: unanimous.  
(T. Orf/P. Manwell) to approve the November 9, 2007 minutes as written.  Approved: unanimous.

4.  ENROLLMENT UPDATE/SUMMER ROLLBACK

Mr. Sato spoke briefly and explained a report which compared the 07/08 Discipline Plan totals to the District 07/08 actuals.  Several scenarios were included, one of which assumed a 2.5% allocation from the District (which we would add 1% on top of).  Mr. Sato noted the scenarios are one approach for the summer rollback.  Dr. Jones remarked that she would like CEMC assistance with the rollback reporting.  She wants exploration of what it looks like and how it gets noted in our documentation.  She noted this may be the time to bring up issues pertaining to the collection of non-credit hours.  It was explained there are union and curriculum issues to keep in mind.  There was a brief discussion about the collection of Writing Center non-credit hours.  Ms. Rodriguez noted they are currently not being collected.  It was suggested further discussion exploring other possibilities for collecting non-credit hours should occur next semester.   
 5.
DISCIPLINE PLAN ADJUSTMENTS AND VOTE

Dr. Jones thanked Mike Sato, Marge Maloney, Birgitte Ryslinge, and all faculty for the work they did on the Discipline Plans.   The final numbers after minor adjustments are:
	Division
	FTEF
	WSCH
	FTES
	Productivity

	
	
	
	
	

	MSEPS
	135.88
	71258
	2374.4
	524.42

	SSERV
	8.15
	2976
	99.2
	365.15

	BCAT
	52.83
	24422
	792.9
	463.24

	A&C
	137.19
	59057
	1969.2
	430.48

	SS&W
	91.5
	54828
	1895.5
	629.62

	ILC
	3.3
	1320
	0
	400

	
	
	
	
	


	Totals:
	428.85
	213861
	7131.2
	498.6848548

	
	
	
	
	

	FTEF Allocation:
	435
	FTEF Difference:
	6.15
	

	FTES Target:
	7200
	FTES Difference:
	68.8
	

	
	
	
	
	



After calculations it was reported approximately six (6) FTEF is available for non-credit instruction.  Mr. Sato advocated the numbers appear to be good overall.  There was a discussion about whether or not non-credit is a means by which to get a portion of the rollback back.  Most everyone felt the college is entering “new territory,” which will require adjustments as necessary.  Ms. Luster commented that she is somewhat uncomfortable approving plans which reflect a total FTES number lower than the target.  She prefers to “plan high”; however, she is willing to trust these numbers should the committee decide to move forward with them.  She continued by noting in the past, the trend has always been to use non-credit as a cushion.

There was a brief discussion about capturing non-credit FTES through the ILC.  Dr. Jones indicated she would like to see a separate program/plan for non-credit as a whole, with the data being pulled out and reflected.  She continued by noting we are now at a point where “we have to live within our means,” and a serious discussion needs to occur about the “golden number.”  Summer numbers were discussed.  It was noted the most recent actual was approximately 591; however, the projected was +/- 680.  Mr. Sato inquired if the 457 FTES being borrowed from summer could be covered with non-credit.  Ms. Rodriguez indicated she would like 

to have further discussions with Dr. Jones; however, her opinion is to look at “fattening credit; don’t rely on non-credit.”

Dr. Jones responded and indicated she is willing to look at this; however, she fears we may have already “squeezed as much from the turnip as we can currently.” Several committee members inquired what the worst case scenarios would be.  It was suggested that over winter break, in an effort to look at impactions and costs/resources, the discipline plans from last year be compared to those submitted this year, and fifty (50) random classes be selected for comparison.  It was felt this should be able to provide insight as to whether or not the amounts provided were actually conservative.  For clarification, Mr. Sato inquired if this would mean comparing the actuals from last year to the projections provided this year.  


Dr. Jones emphasized concern that the 08/09 discipline plans project a total FTES number which is lower than the 7200 target.  She is uncomfortable moving forward and proposed adding a line within the spreadsheet which reflects the addition of non-credit to the total credit FTES.  The remaining FTEF would be allotted as determined; a footnote could be added about funding of non-credit and indicate the target may change.  Ms. Luster agreed and noted she is uncomfortable approving the plans at this juncture with the credit FTES lower than the target.  The credit FTES should reflect the 7200.  There was a discussion about large lecture funding.  It is uncertain as to whether or not this is accounted for in everyone’s plans.  Additionally, one item reported is that three (3) new faculty members are expected to come on-board next year.  Dr. Jones emphasized the need to continue discussion about the implication of this.

There was a brief discussion about the possibility of the Math Department adding 1-2 additional classes; specifically, Statistics classes.  Mr. Sato inquired how the committee wished to proceed.  He favored a motion to approve the Discipline Plans as a whole, with the class size reductions as requested.
Dr. Jones provided her perspective and indicated based upon the research she has conducted, this committee does not have the purview to determine class size.  The committee can only make a recommendation to the Vice President of Instruction and the President.  Mr. Sato did not agree and proceeded to read the charge of the committee.  He proposed the committee could take a vote to recommend the discipline plans as a whole with a side note that changes may occur to certain discipline spreadsheets.  Dr. Jones indicated there are really two issues at play which she would like to research further before voting.  The issues are: requested class size reductions (not only for English), and a requested increase in ILC hours.  She is not inclined to vote to approve the plans as a whole, even with possible changes at this point.

It is her sense that a more holistic and pedagogical discussion is needed, as well as concern was raised about having these discussions without other institutional and campus programs data.  It was noted the decision that is ultimately made will have far reaching effects and set precedents, which is why the need for accurate data and having the appropriate amount of time to go through it is of utmost importance.  She proposed taking time during the winter break to research the issues and convene at the end of January with more information; more than likely she will have the necessary information to be able to make an informed vote at that time.  Ms. Luster and Mr. Kratochvil indicated they were also in favor of postponing a vote.  

Mr. Sato put forth a motion that the committee recommend the discipline plans with the changes that would identify FTEF and FTES for non-credit; with a footnote that articulates there is some flexibility with the FTEF.


Motion: The committee recommends the discipline plans with the changes that would identify FTEF and FTES for non-credit; with a footnote that articulates there is some flexibility with the FTEF.


MSC:
J. Morris




In Favor: 3




Opposed: 4




Abstentions: 0




Motion: Failed



The next meeting will be on January 25, 2008.  
6.  REVIEW SPRING ’08 AND LONG TERM GOALS

Mr. Sato provided a handout which consisted of goals for the committee.  It was originally distributed early in the semester and was briefly revisited.  It was explained the bolded items are new.  Additional pages consisted of relevant pages Mr. Sato pulled from the CLARUS Report.  The committee was asked to review them to determine if they would like to adopt any of the recommendations.  It was clarified this information was merely a selection of a larger presentation.  
7.
GOOD OF THE ORDER

Jason Morris will be committee chair in the Spring.
8.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.
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